Pownal Economic Development Taskforce Meeting of May 16, 2007
There were two handouts available at our Wednesday meeting. I encourage everyone to review these documents to obtain a better understanding about Growth Centers.
1.   Growth Center Planning Manual for Vermont Communities.   


Available at www.dhca.state.vt.us
2.   Community Partnership Program information provided by Vermont Forum on Sprawl.     
Available at www.vtsprawl.org
The main topic of discussion was about the advantages of a Growth Center designation that would cover all of the Pownal Village area that includes the Pownal Library, former race track parcel, Post Office and surroundings. Some would like to see the whole Town of Pownal included, if possible. The main urgency is to be sure Pownal is out ahead of any expansion curve and help formulate how the Town will develop over at least the next 20 years.
A Growth Center designation with the resulting plans in place should contain the following:

Allows mixed uses from residential to commercial in a compact area with public green spaces. It is conductive to walking/bicycling to shops, library, post office and within the residential neighborhood with minimum vehicle traffic. Smart Growth principals are included.

A Growth Center designation is required before the Town could apply for a Tax Increment Financing District (TIF). In a nutshell, a TIF District allows State Education Taxes collected in that area to go directly to payments of approved infrastructure improvements. The details of this statue are likely to change slightly in the future.
Nelson summarized discussions several people from Pownal had at the Capital in Montpelier with Noelle MacKay, Executive Director of the Vermont Forum on Sprawl. The main topic was about growth issues facing Pownal and finding assistance in defining Growth Center areas and their related issues within Pownal.

Peter Hopkins is obtaining cost estimates to get the process of Growth Center designation started as soon as possible.
The final discussion of the evening was about issues, such as wider road easements, bike paths, sidewalks and trails needed along present roads and should be required in any new development. It was suggested that items like this that residents would like to see in future Town Plan revisions be  forwarded to Peter Hopkins via e-mail to peter.hopkins@comcast.net
Clinton Hutchins, Chair

